

MEMORANDUM

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE,

To:

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

From: Paul T. Graziano, Commissioner

Date:

September 26, 2011

Re:

City Council Bill 11-0657 - Corrective Bill 2011 - General

The Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) has reviewed City Council Bill 11-0657, which was introduced for the purpose of correcting certain technical errors and omissions in the City Code; repealing certain obsolete or otherwise unnecessary provisions; correcting, clarifying, and conforming certain language; and providing for a special effective date.

This bill is corrective legislation and, among other things, brings certain building, fire, zoning and related codes that effect the operations of certain HCD obligations.

The Department of Housing and Community Development has no objection to the adoption of City Council Bill 11-0657.

PTG:nb

cc:

Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Ms. Kaliope Parthemos, Deputy Mayor

